BOS public meeting 4/6/2021

Shawn Talbot, John Veeser, Jason Somero

6:00 pm - Meeting called back to order from short recess by Chairman Talbot

Opened with Pledge of Allegiance

## Joined by Wendy Leger and Jim Hicks of SVAS

- Shawn is stepping down as Town Rep for SVAS
- Jim asked if the BOS would consider nominating Gary Somero as Town Rep
- Gary has been approached and is willing to fill the spot. He is EMT certified as well as being a member of NIFD.
- Nominated by JV, 2<sup>nd</sup> by JS, all in favor

## Discussion of MOU between town and SVAS

- SVAS would prefer to not give detailed record on ambulance calls due to lack of clarity in some information, but would prefer to give quarterly summaries of service calls, response times, mutual aid coverage etc.
- The BOS reviewed the proposed reports and made small requests for changes.
- The reports will be given monthly as well as including the YTD summaries the reports will be received by the 10<sup>th</sup> of each month.
- SVAS was making the appropriate changes to the MOU and will get it to the BOS to be signed.

## Old/New Business

- Discussed what the town's responsibility is to its employees if a town employee reports at Covid positive.
- Contact Tracing will be done, and any impacted employees or citizens will be notified.
- No other communication is required or necessary.
- Police Department Scope of Work for office upgrades
- Jason took the list and reviewed
- Jason spoke with his brother Jacob
- a volunteer group has been approached
- Jeff Muhonen has been approached and is ok with volunteers completing the work as long as a skilled coordinator is in charge of the project(s)

- Jason will speak with Chief Carpenter about what steps need to be taken to have volunteers do the work at the PD
- John will verify if Cap Reserve funds can be used to purchase materials etc.
- Shawn did a ride along with Peter Goewey
- checked out roads and reminded Peter that pictures or videos should be taken of roads so that progress or issues can be tracked.
- 4 day work week has been approved for 2021 starting on May 3 and ending the week of Labor
  Day
- a reminder that holiday pay is paid at 8 hrs not 10 hrs

Motion to Adjourn JV, 2<sup>nd</sup> JS, all in favor

Meeting adjourned at 6:44 pm

Shawn Talbot; Chair

Jøhn Veeser; Selectman

Jason Somero; Selectman